
Market Advisor: Economist Jim Robb shares market outlook
expects prices to trend lower through 
2018 at least, and probably through 
2019. Prices are lower and costs are 
increasing, especially pasture rent. 
Robb said annual production costs are 
as much as $900 per cow.

“Net return to cow-calf producers is 
way down compared to 2014,” stated 
Robb, “but it’s still the second-highest 
rate of return ever.”

Export, domestic effects
Commenting on beef demand, Robb 

said the U.S. economy is still growing, 
though modestly. Many other countries 
are in recession, however, including 
countries representing major U.S. beef 
export markets. Consequently export 
sales declined in 2015, and Robb sees 
little opportunity for growth in 2016. 
Global beef demand could rebound in 
2017 and U.S. beef producers should 
be beneficiaries. 

Within the United States, per capita 
consumption of beef also is in decline, 
but Robb hastened to remind listeners 
that per capita consumption does 
not define beef demand. The price 
consumers are willing to pay for beef 
must be considered, too, and beef 
buyers remain willing to pay relatively 
high prices.

“The really good news is that beef’s 
demand profile remains pretty solid,” 
said Robb.

Looking at competitive proteins, Robb 
said the chicken and pork industries each 
experienced surges in production during 
2015. Production levels for both are 
expected to level off in 2016 and 2017.

Commenting on U.S. beef industry 
expansion, Robb cited July 2015 data 
indicating that breeding heifer retention 
was up 6% from the previous year, and 
the retention rate has increased since 
the report was issued.

“The cow-calf industry is expanding 
herd numbers at a fairly aggressive 
rate. That’s likely to continue through 
next year, then slow down due to the 
economic realities of expanded beef 
supply,” Robb stated.

The economist predicted cyclically 
eroding calf and feeder-cattle prices 
through 2018, with some volatility. He 
advised calf sellers to expect a return 
to seasonal price fluctuations and plan 
their marketing accordingly.

Editor’s Note: Troy Smith is a cattleman  
and freelance writer from Sargent, Neb. 

 The cattle market has moved into an 
environment that is different from what 
cow-calf producers have experienced 
in recent years. However, it really isn’t 

unfamiliar territory. Speaking at the  
24th biennial Range Beef Cow  
Symposium hosted Nov. 17-19 in 
Loveland, Colo., Livestock Market 
Information Center ag economist Jim  
Robb said cow folk should expect a return 

to the “more normal” seasonal price 
patterns.

Gone is the trend toward ever-higher 
calf prices, said Robb, reminding his 
audience that the record-high prices 
of 2014 represented an anomaly. He 
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